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To date the Divisional plan for the Universally Accessible Nutrition Program has not been approved by 
the province. Although the funding amount is guaranteed, we are still awaiting approval on the delivery 
models identified by each of the individual schools. There were some parts of school plans that I was 
concerned may not be approved. However I reached out to the province who provided written 
confirmation these plan components would approved (for example the installation of plug for new 
appliances). Other items in school plans were in the scope of provincial expectations so I am confident 
that all plans will be approved. 
 
 
 
The Sunrise School Division Long Service and Retirement event was held on Tuesday, June 11th. 
Feedback from those in attendance was very positive. Thank you to all of those who played a role in 
making the evening a success, but specifically to Jennifer Baker, Sara Scott and Yvonne Brandt who 
handled most of the planning and logistics for the event. 
 
 
 
The Division will host its first Divisional professional development day for all Sunrise School Division staff 
since the pandemic on October 18th. This fall over 900 employees will convene on the Brokenhead River 
Community Hall here in Beausjeour. Much of the planning for the event has already been completed and 
we are looking forward to a great day of learning together. 
 
 
 
As we head into a well-deserved summer break, we should acknowledge and say thank you to all of our 
staff for the time, effort and commitment they have invested in our students and families over the past 
school year. We hope all our 10 month employees enjoy time with family and friends, and get the 
opportunity to rest and recharge after another very busy school year. We also hope our 12 month 
employees get the opportunity to take some holiday time over the next two months and enjoy the 
Manitoba summer! 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


